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Mr. Zoltán Balog
Minister of Human Gapacities

1054 Budapest, Akadémia utca 3.
Hungary

info@emmi.qov"hu

Brussels, 3 April 2017

Dear Minister Balog,

On behalf of the Executive Board of the Coimbra Group of Universities and
as concerned members of the European academic world, I am writing to
express solidarity with the Central European University and to express
concern at the proposed legislative changes to CEU's status in Hungary.
These changes would endanger the academic freedom vital for CEU's
continued operation in Budapest and would strike a blow against the
academic freedom that enables all universities, including those in Hungary,
to flourish.

ln twenty-five years, the Central European University has established itself as
an open and respected research and education institution, with a global
reputation for teaching and research in the soc¡al sciences and humanities.

The Central European University is a valued member of the international
academic community and its presence in Hungary has added to the
reputation of Hungarian academic life on the international stage. The
Hungarian Government's proposed legislation to alter its statute of operation
in Hungary would compromise its academic freedom and set a negative and
damaging precedent for academic life in other countries.

We respectfully urge the Hungarian Government to withdraw the proposed
legislation and enter into consultation with the Central European University,
bearing in mind the irreparable damage the proposed legislation might do to
Hungary's well-founded international academic reputation, to its relationships
with its European partners and with the United States.

Yours sincerely,

Chair of the Executive
The Coimbra Groüp

cc:
Viktor Orban, Prime Minister of Hungary - orbanviktor@orbanviktor.hu
Office of the Prime Minister - erkeztetok@me.qov.hu
Central European University - Support for CEU@ceu.edu
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